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August 3, 2021   
 
Ronald W. Del Sesto, Jr. 
Brett P. Ferenchak 
Stephany Fan 
MORGAN, LEWIS & BOCKIUS LLP 
1111 Pennsylvania Ave., N.W. 
Washington, DC  20004-2541 
  
John T. Nakahata 
Henry Shi 
HARRIS, WILTSHIRE & GRANNIS LLP 
1919 M Street N.W., 8th Floor 
Washington, DC  20036-3537 
 

Richard Monto 
Inteliquent, Inc. 
550 West Adams St., Suite 900 
Chicago, IL  60661 
  
 
 
Tasha Robinson 
Sinch US Holding Inc. 
One Alliance Center 
3500 Lenox Road NE 
Suite #1875 
Atlanta, GA  30326 

 
Re: Docket No. 21-2515-01, Broadvox-CLEC, LLC – Notification Regarding the Proposed 

Transfer of Indirect Control of Onvoy, LLC, Broadvox-CLEC, LLC, ANPI Business, LLC, 
and Neutral Tandem-Utah, LLC to Sinch US Holding Inc. 

 
All: 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed the joint notification of GTCR 
Onvoy Holdings LLC, Onvoy, LLC, Broadvox-CLEC, LLC, Neutral Tandem-Utah, LLC, and 
Sinch US Holding Inc. (collectively the “Applicants”) of the proposed change in indirect control 
(“Notification”) filed July 9, 2021. The Notification describes the Applicants, explains the 
transaction/reorganization, provides certain information consistent with Utah Admin. Code 
R746-349-7, Informal Adjudication of Certain CLEC Merger and Acquisition Transactions, and 
discusses the public interest consideration. The Notification states that approval of the proposed 
changes in indirect control is not required.1

                                                 
1 On this point the Notification asserts only notice of the transaction is required, citing: Utah Code Ann. § 54-8b-3.4. 
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The PSC has also reviewed the Division of Public Utilities’ (DPU) comments, filed July 
29, 2021, recommending the PSC acknowledge the Notification. DPU states the Applicants have 
complied with the requirements of Utah Admin. Code R746-349-7. 

 
 No party has identified a statutory or other legal requirement for the PSC to approve the 
noticed change in indirect control, and no party has requested a declaratory ruling on the issue 
pursuant to Utah Admin. Code R746-101-1, et seq. Accordingly, the PSC acknowledges the 
filing of the Notification and gives notice it will take no further action in this docket unless a 
party files a request for action and explains the basis on which the PSC may or should act.  

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#319789 


